CSO Post-Construction Monitoring and Performance Assessment
Boston, Cambridge, Chelsea, and Somerville
DRAFT MEETING NOTES
City of Somerville/MWRA Coordination  
Thursday May 7, 2020
9:00 AM
Conference Call
Attendees
Somerville: 
John Deluca, Jessica Fosbrook, Rich Raiche, Carlos Perez
Dewberry:
David Bedoya
AECOM: 
Erika Casarano, Larry Soucie
MWRA: 
Steve Cullen, Chris Goodwin, Jeremy Hall, Wenley Kilbride, Brian Kubaska, David Kubiak, Wendy Leo, Kathleen Pearson, Betsy Reilley , Charlie Ryan, David Wu 

1. Meeting Minutes: March 11, 2020 meeting minutes and updated action items were accepted.
2. 2019 CSO Discharge Reports & Semiannual Progress Report 4: Reports were submitted to EPA & DEP on 4/30/20.   MWRA and Somerville have shared a copy of their final reports. 
3. Updates on MWRA receiving water quality model
MWRA provided an update on development of the receiving water quality model for Alewife/Upper Mystic.  The model is progressing and AECOM is working on model calibration.  Additional sampling data obtained in May and June 2020 will be incorporated into the model.  The draft calibration report is due to MWRA July 1st.  Sampling results obtained after June will not be included in the report but will be used for validating the input values for stormwater quality.  MWRA and Cambridge last obtained samples in the fall, from Medford, Arlington, and Cambridge locations.  Somerville has tentatively scheduled sampling on 5/8/20.  A decision will be made by noon if sampling will be conducted that evening (post-note: Somerville conducted sampling on 5/8/20).  The stormwater and combined sewage bacteria results collected in 2019 were compared to the samples collected in 1998 to 2002.  CAM401A & SOM001A Enterococcus and E.coli results were much lower than the earlier results.  Stormwater water quality results for all the outfalls in Arlington, Medford and Cambridge are similar to the results from 1998 to 2002.  There was discussion of the sampling location for CAM401A and whether it is a true CSO sample or downstream of the stormwater connection; the latter might be affected by stormwater backing up into the conduit.  B. Reilley stated the sampling location is a true CSO sample.    
4. Variance-required CSO Notifications
MWRA will be providing the location of the MWRA and community outfalls on the CSO public notification website. Links to the community websites will be provided for information on the communities’ outfalls.  By June, MWRA should have the Everbridge system setup for people to sign up for CSO activation notifications.  Currently there is not a separate category for CSO notifications.  MWRA will be sending out notifications for a dozen CSOs, and Somerville only needs to be rapidly notified of activations at MWR205A/SOM007A since they need to forward those notifications out to their alert subscribers.  MWRA will be looking into providing alerts automatically forwarded to Somerville for only MWR205A/SOM007A.  MWRA will look into an Outlook or Everbridge rule that looks for "MWR205A" in the message.  The notification provides a portion of the required information since some people receive a text message, so MWRA must limit the length of the message.  The notification will reference the MWRA website for the additional CSO outfall activation information.    
5. Updates on City of Somerville’s system investigations
Somerville stated the GLX team does not believe the increase of stormwater inflow to Somerville Marginal is contributed from the GLX project.  R. Raiche provided MWRA with the contact information for Terrence  McCarthy, Deputy Program Manager of Stakeholder Engagement, MBTA, to obtain GLX plans.   
Somerville’s cleaning and CCTV is scheduled for a year plus. 
MWRA reiterated that it was unable to meter the 72-inch MassDOT storm drain upstream of Somerville-Marginal Facility at the originally proposed meter location, but will investigate a new meter location. Data on the 72-inch storm drain will support MWRA’s Somerville-Marginal evaluations required by the variance.  D. Bedoya stated that Dewberry needs information on the 72-inch storm drain system to support its subsystem model investigations.  D. Kubiak will send old Mass Highway plans of the I-93 drainage system (1960’s/70’s?), but suggested that Somerville approach Mass. DOT for more recent information. Mass. DOT drainage system information used now is from 1960s. D. Bedoya also asked about the Somerville Marginal CSO facility operations. B. Kubaska explained the operation of the S-M CSO facility is by level control. 
6. Update on City of Somerville’s sewer and storm drain model
The Somerville model is currently being refined.  The field investigations of CCTV were placed on hold due to COVID-19.  Somerville has granted approval to conduct the work starting June 1st.  Flood complaints will be reviewed for sewer shed 2, the Somerville Marginal tributary area.  Somerville provided an update on the interconnection of the Tannery Brook and Cambridge Branch Sewer systems.  Somerville will provide MWRA with the latest Somerville model and the Somerville CSO Regulator Update, by Wright-Peirce dated December 23, 2014. 
Somerville was close to completing the heavy cleaning prior to COVID-19.  The sediment was greater than expected.  There was discussion if the sediment could be the potential cause of the increase of stormwater from Somerville. Somerville will provide MWRA with the cleaning records.  MWRA will be pulling the temporary meters out of SOM01A in June. (Somerville’s ADS meter will remain.)  
7. Updates on MWRA CSO abatement evaluations
Work has started on Alewife Brook P.S. Optimization and investigating lowering the wet well elevation for the benefit of CSO activation.  The final report is due in December 2020.  The Alewife Brook CSO Optimization work will start in December 2020. This will examine the operation of the Alewife Brook Pump Station, including whether it would be possible to raise the SOM01A weir and thus reduce overflows.  AECOM will start reviewing the Somerville-Marginal the existing 18” dry weather flow connection and 72” Mass. DOT storm drain upstream of the S-M CSO facility.  Lowering the weir elevation will be evaluated during a typical year storm event.  MWRA will be looking into replacing or repairing the leaking tide gate downstream of the Somerville-Marginal Conduit.  The task order was executed and the inspection is to be scheduled.  
Action Items from 5-7-20 CSO Coordination Meeting
	#
	Responsible
	Action Item
	Status

	1
	Fosbrook
	Provide schedule/scope for citywide CCTV and cleaning contract to begin Spring 2020. This is the first of multiple annual cleaning contracts.
	

	2
	Leo
	Provide Somerville the first draft of the public sign for review and comment by June 4, 2020.
	

	3
	Fosbrook
	Provide MWRA with propose location for signs.
	

	4
	Fosbrook
	Provide the locations of the Somerville temporary meters.
	

	5
	Fosbrook
	Provide MWRA with the latest version of the Somerville’s recalibrated model.    
	

	6
	Kubiak
	Send Somerville and Dewberry Mass Highway plans sketches) of I-93 drainage systems
	Emailed on 5/12/20

	8
	Raiche
	Provide MWRA with a copy of the Somerville CSO Regulator Update dated 12/23/14.
	Received 5/8/20.

	9
	Pearson
	Obtain GLX final design plans from MBTA
	Received on  /11/20


4

